

1981
January 14th

A Meeting of Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday January 14th at 7.30pm. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr J. Pearson, Mr M. Jordan, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

An apology for absence was received from Mr Harrison.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman said he hoped they would soon be able to start work at the Village Hall.

He prices for the car service had been received. It was agreed that more forms be obtained and it could start in February.

Two of the street lights were reported out of the old Police House and one in Church Street and the time switch needed adjusting on the church knoll. It was agreed that the Electric Co be informed. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday February 11th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton
11TH FEB. 1981

February 11th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 11th at 7.30pm. Present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr M. Harrison, Mr Jordan, Mr J. Pearsons,

Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe. Mr G. Allen District Councillor was also present. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes Mr Harrison said his digger was now available and he would start getting the bank down as soon as possible.

The street lighting had been repaired but one on Camping Hill side was still out. A letter from Blakeney Parish Council was read asking if any young people in the village would support the proposed Sports Pavilion. It was agreed that there would be some a reply to be sent to that effect.

A letter from the Community Organisations Servicing Agency in North Norfolk was read asking if any work would be given to the young unemployed. It was thought they might help with the work at the Village Hall. The Chairman said he would make further enquiries. It was agreed not to enter the Best Left Village Competition.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday March 18th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton
18TH MARCH 1981

March 18th

A Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 18th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Apologies for absence were received from Mr Allen and Mr Harrison.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman stated that he had heard from the Community Youth Organisation and they would start work in April.

A planning application for an enlargement of Red House was considered. There was no objection to it.

Twelve months notice of the allotments had been received, it was agreed that a further letter be sent to the Association of Local Councils.

Complaints were made that there were holes in the road at Greenway nearest the marshes. It was agreed that we write to the District Surveyor.

The Chairman stated that he had been offered a loan if needed for the repairs of the Village Hall.

After some discussion it was decided it was best to use the money in hand first and if necessary might be glad of it at a later date.

Several councillors thought a working committee

should be formed to make decisions. It was proposed that the following be appointed with power to co-opt if needed: Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mr J. Greenacre, Mr Harrison, Mr Sutton, Mr Watts + Mr Webb. Several street lights needed adjusting and the Camping Hall one was out it was agreed that the Electricity Co. be notified. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday April 8th at 7.30 pm.

S. F. Sult

8-4-81

1981

April 8th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday April 8th at 7.30. Those present were Mr Sutton (Chairman), Mr Curtis, Mr M. Jordan, Mr M. Harrison, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

An apology for absence was received from Mr G. Allen District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes Mr Harrison questioned if allotments came under the same law as farms. It was agreed that a letter be sent to the solicitors acting on behalf of the executors of the late Mr Watts stating that the land had been hired by the council since 1897 for allotments.

981

The Chairman stated that work was progressing at the Village Hall.

Mr Watts asked if the volunteer workers were covered by insurance should an accident happen. It was agreed that the matter be looked into.

Complaints were made that mould was being dumped near the building plots in Wells Road. It was agreed that the North Norfolk District Council be informed.

Cheques for £25 donations to the Village Hall, Playing Field and Churchyard were signed.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting which was the Annual was fixed for Wednesday May 13th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton
15th May 1981

1981

May 15th

The Annual Parish Meeting was held in the Village Hall on Friday May 15th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Two members of the public were present. Apologies for absence were received from Mr Curtis and Mr Allen District Councillor. The minutes of the last Annual meeting

were read and signed.

The Financial Statement was presented which showed a balance of £316.07 in hand on March 31st 1981.

The Chairman in his report thanked all for the support during the year. A start had been made on the Village Hall. He was sorry the right of ways had not been cleaned but hoped to get them done soon.

The one at the bridges needed to be repaired. Mr J. Pearson agreed to work at it with the chairman.

Mr Schwabe proposed that Mr Sutton be re-elected Chairman and Mr J. Pearson V Chairman. This proposition was seconded by Mrs Sands and carried.

As there was no further business the meeting closed.

S. J. Sutton
17th May 1982

May 15th

A Council meeting followed the Annual Parish Meeting.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Apologies for absence were received from Mr Curtis and Mr Allen District Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Mr J. Pearson said that Lord Buncdon had offered a gift of £500 for the Village Hall.

and was willing to make a loan available if needed.

It was agreed that the Secretary of the Village Hall write to Lord Barclay and accept the gift and thank him for the offer of a loan if needed.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday June 10th in the Village Hall

S. P. Sutton

10th June 1981

1981

June 10th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Playing Field Pavilion on Wednesday June 10th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson and Mrs Sands, also Mr G. Allen District Councillor. An apology for absence was received from Mr Schwabe.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

A letter from the District Surveyor was read stating that Greenway was not a council road and could not be repaired, as it had been repaired previously it was suggested that the County Surveyor be asked to attend the next meeting.

It was stated that Mr E. Douring had ~~received~~ received a letter from the Council

saying that a wall was being built at Red Lion corner. As the council had not been notified Mr Sutton proposed that Mr Ralph be invited to the next meeting, this was seconded by Mr Pearson and carried. It was stated that the Right of Way at the bridges was in a dangerous condition near the road.

A letter from Mr Nolan was read informing the Council of a scheme to help villages without a shop. It was proposed that Mr Nolan be asked to attend ^{the meeting} if he would suggest some dates.

Electricity Agreements were signed for the increased charges.

A cheque was signed for £15 for cleaning the Right of Way at the end of the river. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday July 8th at 7.30pm in the Pavilion on the Playing Field.

J. P. Pearson

July 8th

July 8th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Pavilion on the Playing Field on Wednesday July 8th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Curtis, Mr M. Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mr M. Harrison, Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe. In the unavoidable absence of the Chairman Mr J. Pearson took the chair.

Before the meeting Mr Pearson spoke of the sudden death of Mr G. Allen the District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was proposed that Mr Ralph be asked to the next meeting as he was unable to attend this one on Highway matters affecting the village.

It was reported that the two lights at Boatman's Row and Bridge Street were not working. It was agreed that Eastern Electricity be informed again. It was stated that Mr Nolan would attend a meeting on Wednesday to explain the possibility of having a shop in the village.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday August 12th in the Playing Field Pavilion.

S. P. Full

12-48-81

1981
July 15th

A Special meeting was called on Wednesday July 15th to meet Mr Nolan Clerk to North Norfolk District Council to explain a scheme to help villages without a shop. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Mr Nolan explained the scheme which would be undertaken by the Parish Council. Two parishioners were present who had applied for permission to convert an old coach house into a shop. Mr Nolan stated that if the application failed the new scheme would be to have a place near the Village Hall which would be let to the applicants by the Parish Council.

July 1st
August 12th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Pavilion on the Playing Field on Wednesday August 12th at 7pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Before the meeting Mr Stilleys of the County Council Highways explained the things which were queried at the last meeting. He confirmed that the Greenway road did not come under Council control. The bridge at the end of the river would be repaired as soon as possible, also that the footpath at the bridges would be repaired and new rails put up.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was reported that the lights at Bridge Street and Boatman's Row were now working. Three planning applications had been received.

Mrs Greenwood for extension to the Red House. The Council raised no objections. Gun Hill Farms Ltd applied for permission to build three pairs of semi-detached on the Hempland. Objections were buildings not in keeping with surroundings too many houses on the land and as Highway considerations.

An application by Mr P. Ward to build a two storey house on a garden in Church Street the exit to the Bridge Street.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday September 9th at 7.30pm in the Playing Field Pavilion.

S. J. Sutton
9th Sept 1981

September 9th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Pavilion on the Playing Field on Wednesday September 9th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr Jordan, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands and Mrs Schwabe.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

A letter from the Highways Dept was read confirming what Mr Skellings had said at

the previous meeting.

Mr Harrison agreed to repair the pot holes in Greenway as far as his land went. It was decided that the National Trust be asked to repair the end of the road which joins the marshes.

It was proposed that the Highway Dept be asked if they could do any repairs on the Right of Way at Bangay.

A Planning Application was considered to convert 11 to 8, 10, 12 Church Street and build a garage. No objection was raised except the entrance which was not mentioned.

A letter had been received from the Planning Dept stating that the County Surveyor would visit the Old Coach House on the 16th of September where an application had been made for a shop and Post Office any Council member can attend. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday October 14th at 7.30pm in the Playing Field Pavilion.

S. J. Sutton

14th Oct 1981

1981

October 14th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Playing Field Pavilion on Wednesday October 14th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman

Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr J. Pearsons
Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.
Mrs Wootton was welcomed as the new
District Councillor.

An apology for absence was received
from Mr M. Jordan.

The Minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes no reply
had been received from the National Trust.

A letter from the Highways Dept. stated
that the position at Bangay is the same
as Greenway.

Mr Harrison reported that the Village
Sign needed painting. It was proposed
that Mr Robinson be asked to varnish it.
As there was no further business the
meeting closed at 8 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday
November 11th at 7.30 in the Playing Field Pavilion
J L Pearson

1981
November 9th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the
Pavilion on the Playing Field on Wednesday
November 9th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Curtis Mr Jordan
Mr J. Pearsons Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and
Mrs Wootton District Councillor.

Apologies for absence were received from
Mr Harrison and Mr Sutton.

Mr J. Pearson was in the chair.
The minutes of the last meeting were read
and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated that
Mr Robinson was unable to paint the
Village Sign but Mr L. Bayfield was
willing when the weather became dry.
It was agreed that Mr L. Bayfield's offer
be accepted.

A reply from the National Trust was
read stating that they were unable
to repair Greenway.

It was proposed by Mr Curtis that
the Highways Dept. be asked if the
road could be adopted.

Mr Pearson reported that Mrs Miller
who had applied for a Post Office had
been told that people must still go
to Bloheney and Wells for their pensions.
The Chairman had written to the head
Postmaster and Mr Schwabe ^{Mr Wootton agreed to see} proposed that ^{Mr Nolan}
Mr Edmondson of the Post Office Users
Association be asked for help.

As nothing had been heard about the
allotments it was agreed that Aldridge
& Partners be asked the position.

A Planning Application had been received
for improving No 1 Bridge Street no
objection had been sent.

As there was no further business
the meeting closed at 9 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for
Wednesday December 9th at 7.30 pm.

S. J. Little

9TH Dec. 1981

1981

December 9th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Playing Field Pavilion on Wednesday December 9th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mr Harrison Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman stated that the Post Master at Norwich had allowed a Post Office at the Old Coach House.

A letter from Aldridge and Partners stated that the allotments would not be sold until they had vacant possession.

Mr Harrison agreed to see if they were able to take them from the Parish Council. The Precept for next year was considered.

As the expenses for the year were £347 it was agreed that the Precept for £425 and give the extra £25 to the Village Hall.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday February 10th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Luff

10th 1982

202

1982

February 10th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 10th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mrs Harrison Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe. An apology for absence was received from Mrs Wootton District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes Mr Harrison said that he had made no progress on the allotments and proposed that the North Norfolk District Council be asked if they could help find some land as there was a need for allotments.

A reply from the County Surveyor was read concerning Greenway. It was agreed that they be informed that it is a carriage-way and also state the condition of the road where it meets the coast road.

A Planning Application for a notice board from the National Trust was considered. It was decided to ask what writing would be on the board.

A complaint was received from Muchblyde of the smell which came from the burning of stable manure by Mrs Vaughn-Jones. It was agreed that a letter be sent to her asking if she would only burn when the wind was in the east.

A further complaint was made of a hedge on a corner at Warborough Hill blocking the

view from the Wells direction

Mr Harrison said he would see Mr Vaughan-Jones about it

Mr Schwabe Treasurer of the Playing Field committee said he would like £2 for each Parish Council meeting held in the Pavilion eight meetings had been held there.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday March 10th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Luth

17-3-82

1982
March 17

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 17 at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Sutton chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mrs J. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes regarding Greenway the County Surveyor in his reply stated that it would be considered at a future revenue and that the entrance where it meets the coast road would be attended to. A letter from the Plans Department enquired what were the objections of the council. It was

agreed

It agreed that the council had no objections to it.

A letter from Mr Nolan stated that the Post Office would be opened on Monday April 5th at 10 am.

It was proposed that the Press be asked to attend and also Mr Nolan be invited.

The lamp on Camping Hill was reported as in need of adjusting.

Mr Curtis proposed that a notice board be put up Mr Schwabe said the one on the old Village Hall was outside it was agreed that it be erected.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday April 14th at 7.30 pm.

S. P. Luth

14th APRIL 1982.

1982
APRIL 14

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday April 14th at 7.30 pm.

Present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton District Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was stated

that the old notice board was rotten
it was agreed that a new one be made
Mr Watts was asked to do it.

A letter from Eastern Electricity was read
stating that lamp No 7 needed repairing
and that they would be pleased to
do it for £54. Mr Pearson proposed
that the Co be asked if anymore were
likely to need repairing.

Mr Schwabe moved an amendment proposing
that the Council pay the £54 this
was seconded by Mr Jordan and
carried.

Mr Curtis asked if anything further had
been heard about the allotments, as
we had heard nothing Mrs Wootton
agreed to have the correspondence and
see if she could help in any way.
It was reported that rubbish was being
dumped on Little Hill. Mrs Wootton agreed
to see about it at North Norfolk Council.
Complaints were made that two houses
with closing orders on were being occupied
and a caravan in the garden also of a
building being built at 7 Bridge Street
It was agreed that North Norfolk District
Council be informed.

A letter from the Police Sergeant at Wells
stated that P.C. Kevin Steward would
be the Constable to contact if needed
It was agreed that he be invited to the
Annual Meeting,
as there was no further business the

meeting closed at 8.45pm
The next meeting which will be the Annual
was fixed for Tuesday May 11th at 7.30pm
in the Village Hall.

S. J. Lulham

17TH MAY 1982

1982

May 17th

The Annual Parish meeting was held in
the Village Hall on Wednesday May 17th
at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman
Mr M Jordan Mr Harrison Mr J. Pearson
Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Three members of the public were present.
Apologies ^{for absence were} received from Mr Curtis and Mrs Wootton.
The minutes of the last Annual Meeting
were read and signed.

The Financial Statement was presented
which showed a balance in the
bank of ~~£28~~ £393. 19.

The Chairman in his report thanked
all who had in any way helped
with the re-building of the Village Hall
Also of the efforts made to have a
Post Office and shop in the village.
Mr Schwabe proposed that the Chairman
and V. Chairman be re-elected this
was seconded by Mrs Sands and
carried. As there was no further
business the meeting closed.

S. J. Lulham

15TH APRIL 1982

May 17th

A Council meeting followed the Annual

With Mr Sutton in the chair others present were Mr M. Jordan Mr Harrison Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

A letter from Aldridge & Partners solicitors asked if the allotments had been cleared. As Mrs Wooten agreed to look into the matter it was agreed that the clerk see her before replying. A letter from the National Trust was read stating that Mr Danvers would carry on until a new warden was appointed and Mr Maurice would inform the Council as soon as he knew.

A letter from the Insurance Brothers suggested that Council should consider increasing their premiums. It was proposed that we send for a new proposal form and double the premium.

It was agreed that the Parish Council should pay for the hire of the Village Hall for meetings in future. It was decided that the Council pay £4.50 per meeting.

A Planning Application from Mrs McLarty for a greenhouse was considered.

The chairman welcomed Police Constable Keven who would have to be contacted if needed for anything in the village. As the hedge has not been cut at Warborough Hill Mr was

asked if he would see Mr Vaughan Jones.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at nine pm. The date of the next meeting was fixed for Wednesday June 9th at 7.30 pm.

S. J. Sutton

2nd Sept 1982

1982
June 2nd

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday June 2nd at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands + Mr Schwabe. An apology for absence was received from Mr Harrison.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes re the allotments it was agreed that Aldridge & Partners be asked when they would be sold.

Complaints were made of cars travelling too fast at Bangay near the council houses. It was proposed by Mr Curtis that the Highways Dept be asked if they could do anything and if humps could be put near the houses.

Mr Sutton said he would make a notice board as soon as possible.

A cheque for £62.38 was signed

for the repair of No 7 street lamp
As there was no further business
the meeting closed at 8.30pm.
The next meeting was fixed for
Wednesday July 14th at 7.30pm in
the Village Hall.

14-7-82
S. P. Sutt

1982
July 14th

A meeting of the Village Council was
held in the Village Hall on Wednesday
July 14th at 7.30pm

Present were Mr Suttors Chairman
Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr Pearson
Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton D. Councillor
The minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a letter from
the Highways stated that Rumps could ~~not~~ only
be put down with permission from the owners
of the land, the County Council does not
recommend them. It was proposed that the
County Council be asked to put a drive
slowly notice at the road entrance.

As nothing further had been heard about the
sale of the allotments it was proposed that
Aldridge & Partners be asked if it would
be a Public Auction.

The ~~Insurance~~ ^{Proposal} form for the insurance was
considered, as it seemed complicated it was
proposed that one from the office be asked
to meet the Council. in the meantime to pay
£5.60 Personal Insurance

Cheques for Cornhill Insurance Cleaning Right
of Ways and Audit Fees £29.⁰⁰ were signed
It was reported that the Street Light
near the Red Lion needed adjusting
As there was no further business
the meeting closed at 8.45pm.
The next meeting was fixed for
Wednesday September 8th at 7.30pm in the
Village Hall

S. P. Sutt

8th SEPT 1982.

1982
September 8th

A meeting of the Council was held in
the Village Hall on Wednesday September
8th at 7.30pm

Those present were Mr Suttors Chairman
Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan
Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe
and Mrs Wootton District Councillor
The minutes of the last meeting were
read and signed.

Arising from the minutes regarding Bangay
a letter from the Highways stated that
they were unable to erect notices on Right
of Ways but the Parish Council could
if they had the Landowners consent
Mr Curtis proposed that a drive slowly
sign be erected. This was seconded by
Mrs Sands and carried.

The Chairman reported that plans had
been received for four houses on the

Hemphand and that the Council had asked for a site meeting. Mrs Wooton said she understood that they had been refused.

Mr Curtis said that a National Trust assistant had been sticking labels on cars at the top of Stony Road.

As this was a Right of Way Mr Curtis proposed that the National Trust be asked the reason. This was seconded by Mr Jordan and carried.

A cheque was signed for £12 being affiliation fees for Norfolk Assoc. of Local Councils.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday, October 13th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. J. Sutton
14th OCT 1982

1982
October 13th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday October 13th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman

Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson

Mrs Sands Mrs Schreabe and Mrs Wooton P. Council.
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a further plan had been received for the Hemphand house. It was suggested that a site meeting could be arranged. Mrs Wooton said she

would enquire about it.

Letters were read from Mr Maurice and Mr Lowe. It was agreed that they be invited to the next meeting.

Complaints were made of the pot-holes in the road at Greenway which were becoming a danger to pedestrians. It was agreed that the Highways be asked if there was any chance of the County Council repairing the road. If not and the Parish Council decide to do it would the Highways provide the materials and what would be the cost?

Also would surveyor look at the road leading from the Village Hall. Complaints were made that no planning had been received of work being done at No 25 Wells Road. Mrs Wooton said she would see about it when in Cromer.

Complaints were made of cars standing on the road at No 25 especially at the brow of the hill. It was decided to write to the Police at Wells.

Mr Curtis asked if anything was found out about the right of Parish Councillors to vote at Village Hall meetings.

As the Parish Council had one copy of the deeds it was agreed that more be made. Mrs Wooton offered to get them done. The Chairman said the notice board was finished it was agreed that the owners of the Post Office be asked if it would go on their wall.

A cheque for £1.50 was signed for the increased Premium for Cornhill Insurance.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday November 10th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Sutton
16th Nov. 1982

1982
November 10th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday November 10th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mrs Woolton District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes it was agreed that a site meeting be arranged at the Hempland.

Mrs Maurice and Mr Lowe of the National Trust were present and explained any new proposals and hoped the good relations would continue also that motorists would use the car park. The chairman asked if there was any chance of the National Trust helping to repave the Greenway. Mr Maurice said it was unlikely as it would create a precedent, and suggested that we might

try the Norfolk Heritage Council for a grant. No reply had been received from the County Council concerning the cost. The Chairman thanked Mrs Woolton who had two copies of the Village Hall needs reprinted. Every Parish Councillor had the right to vote at a Village Hall meeting.

The Notice Board was finished and would be put on the Post Office wall shortly. The Chairman stated that a grant of £220 had been received from the District Council in respect of the toilets.

Mr Curtis asked if the Village Sign had been painted Mrs Sands agreed to see Mr Bayfield.

As the plans for the Hempland Site had been mislaid a letter was drawn up explaining the objections for a site meeting on Friday November 12.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9 pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday December 15th at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Sutton
15th Dec 1982

1982
December 15th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday December 15th at 7.30 pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson

Mrs Sands Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wooten D. P.
The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a reply from the Heritage Trust was read which stated it was possible that a grant could be made towards the cost of repairing Greenway after April 1983. and suggested a site meeting. It was decided that a site meeting be arranged and ask for dates.

The chairman reported that a site meeting had been held on the Hampland but with no success.

A Planning application for an extra room at No 12 Church Street was considered. There was no objection provided it was in keeping with the surroundings. Mr Harrison stated that a start had been made to repair the bridge on the Right of Way at Five Acre Carr.

Mr Schwabe asked if any dark spot in the Village could be improved. It was suggested that a lamp be put on a pole opposite the Post Office also if the one on the cross could be put on the other side of the road. It was agreed that estimates be asked for from Eastern Electricity.

A Precept form was completed for £400 for next year.

The Clerk agreed to get a bank statement before the next meeting.

Mr Curtis asked if any place through the village could be made wider to enable traffic to pass more easily. It was decided that we write to the Highways. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm. The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday January 12th at 7.30pm.

S. Y. Sutton
12th Jan 1983

1983
January 12th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday January 12th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands and Mr Schwabe.

Apologies for absence were received from Mr Harrison and Mrs Wooten D. Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the County Surveyor in reply to the request for dates to meet Mr Sorren, offered three dates. It was agreed that Wednesday January 19th be accepted at 10.30am at the Greenway.

No reply had been received from the Electricity Co in answer for an estimate for another lamp.

It was reported that two lamps one at Bridge Street and one on the Church Knoll needed adjusting and to contact the Electric Co.

A Plan to aland a caravan at Greenway to enable a man to live in it while looking after pigs which he proposed to have was considered. The Council while not objecting to the caravan questioned the drainage of the buildings and also the extra traffic on the road badly in need of repairs.

A notice was read informing the Council of the intention of the owners of the Post Office Stores to apply for an off licence in February.

It was stated the repair of the bridge at Five Acre Carr was nearly completed. As there was no further business

the meeting closed at 8.30pm. The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday February 9th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Sutton
9-2-83

1982
February 9th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday February 9th at 7.30pm. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr Mr. Gordon, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands, Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton D. Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes the Chairman reported on the meeting at Greenway with Mr. Cowen which did not prove to be very successful.

Two plans were considered Mrs Dowsing for an extra bedroom, and one from the District Council for outline planning on land at Camping Hill, for which there was no objection.

A letter from Mr Nolan was read asking about a nomination for a Community Councillor. It was felt it would be helpful to have the subject explained and it was agreed that Mr Cordy be invited to the next Council meeting in March.

It was stated that the light was out in the 30mph notice on Camping Hill. It was agreed that the Highway be notified also the lamp at the Red Lion needs adjusting.

It was proposed that a letter be sent to Gun Hill asking when they propose starting the building on the Glenland and if they could tidy the site up. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday March 9th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

S. P. Sutton
9th March 1983

1983
March 9th

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday March 9th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr M. Gordon, Mr J. Pearson, Mrs Sands, Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton D. Councillor.

An apology was for absence was received from Mr Ham.

The minutes of the last meeting was read and signed.

Before the meeting began Mr Cordy of the North Norfolk District Council explained what a Community Contingent was and their duties in the event of an nuclear attack. As no one present was willing to take on the job it was agreed that a notice be put up asking for a volunteer.

He was thanked by the Chairmen. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a letter from the County Council was read regarding the Greenway stating if we wish to pursue the matter further to write to Mr Ralph the District Surveyor.

It was agreed that we write to Mr Ralph. Mrs Wootton said that a complaint was made of motor-cycles riding towards Warham in a dangerous manner.

It was decided to find out if it was a carriage-way.

Mr Harrison had reported that two gipsy caravans were on the roadside at Chootley and that the police had been informed. It was agreed that the District Council be informed.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45 pm. The next meeting which will be the Annual will be on Wednesday April 13 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.

J. J. Luff 1983

1983
April 13

The Annual Parish Meeting was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday April 13 at 7.30 pm. Councillors present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr Curtis, Mr Harrison, Mr J. Pearson, Mr M. Jordan, Mrs Sands, Mr Schwabe and Mrs Wootton District Councillor.

Two members of the public were present. The minutes of the last Annual Meeting were read and signed.

The Financial Statement was presented which showed a balance in the bank of £299.62. As nothing had been heard from the Electricity Co. for a new lamp near the Post Office it was agreed that we write again also the light on the Church Stroll needs adjusting.

As the Village Sign had now been painted it was proposed that a letter of thanks be sent to Mr Leslie Bayfield the Chairman in his report stated that the Village Hall was now functioning well. The Rights of Ways had been cleaned and kept open.

After years of trying to get the bridge repaired at Five Acres Lane the County Council had just completed it. Mr Lowe of the National Trust explained what they were trying to do on the marshes. He was thanked by the Chairman.

As there was nothing further to discuss the meeting closed.

J. J. Luff

1983

A Council meeting followed the Annual.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr Harrison Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson Mrs Sands Mr Schuabe and Mrs Wooton D. Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes a letter from Mr Ralph was read saying he could do nothing further about Greenway.

It was proposed that we write to the County Council about the State of the Hempland and trust they will not hold that against us in the Best kept Village Competition. Also that we write again to Gun Hill Co.

It was stated by the Chairman that the signs for Bangay were ready to put up.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm. The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday May 11th at 7.30pm.

S. P. Lallo
11TH MAY 1981

1983
May 11th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday May 11th at 7.30pm. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman

222

Mr Curtis Mr J. Greenacre Mr M. Jordan Mr J. Pearson and Mrs Sands.

An apology for absence was received from Mr Wooton District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Mr Pearson proposed Mr Sutton chairman seconded by Mr Jordan.

Mr Greenacre proposed Mr Curtis V. Chairman seconded by Mr Pearson.

Both propositions were carried.

As Mr Schuabe had retired from the Council it was proposed that a letter be sent to him thanking him for his help and interest during his term of office.

As nothing had been heard from Eastern Electricity concerning a new lamp it was agreed that a letter be sent stating that the Council were dissatisfied with the Street Lighting generally. Mr Curtis asked if it was likely that a by-pass would be made as several were being made in the County. It was agreed that the County Council be asked if there was any likelihood of a by-pass for Stiffkey being made in the near future.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday June 8th at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.

The Clerk said she must resign by October at the latest. It was agreed that a notice be put in the notice board.

1983

June 8

A Meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday June 8th at 7.30pm.

Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman Mr Curtis Mr J. Greenacre Mr M. Jordan and Mrs Sands.

Apologies for absence were received from Mr Harrison and Mrs Wootton D. Councillor. The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed.

Arising from the minutes an estimate from the Electricity Board was discussed. As the Street Lighting was unsatisfactory it was proposed that a representative of the Board be asked to meet the Council to discuss the whole system. A reply from the owners of the Hemland building site stated they were sorry not to be able commence building and it may be next year before a start can be made.

There was no objection to a plan to build an additional room from Mr Sutton. Several complaints had been made from parishioners that the former chapel was being used as a shop.

It was agreed that the District Council be asked if they had been notified of a change of use, also complain that cars stand in the road instead of in the car park. Cheques were signed for Cornhill Insurance £4.40 and £12 for Affiliation Fees to Local Council Association.

Mr Curtis asked if there was a book on the Norfolk Bye-laws it was agreed that we enquire.

Mrs Rosemary Jarvis was present and agreed to be the new clerk. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.

The next meeting was fixed for Wednesday July 20th at 7.30pm in the V. Hall.

S. J. Sutton

20th July 1983

1983

July 20th A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday July 20th. Those present were Mr. Sutton Chairman Mr. A. Curtis Mr. J. Greenacre Mr. J. Pearson Mrs. Sands and Mrs. Wootton District Councillor.

The minutes of the last meeting were read and signed. Arising from the minutes the proposed new street lighting was further discussed as the clerk had received from the Electricity board some figures relating to the conversion. It was agreed that Mr. Ralph of the Highways Dept Holt and also Norfolk County Council be written to, to see if any financial help could be made available.

It was also discussed and agreed that while writing to Mr. Ralph it should be brought to the Highways Dept's notice that a Mrs. Miller of Bridge Street Shippey had apparently claimed some Parish Council land to the front of her house and in doing so was also blocking a public right of way. It was also asked that the clerk write to Mrs. Miller direct.

The chairman asked if the Council was aware of the Eastern Counties bus route which was going to Yarmouth via villages but not Shippey? It was agreed to write to the bus company to find out why and at the same time

226

ask for details of the current summer services.

A cheque was signed for the auditors £29.90. Mr. A. Curtis proposed that the new clerk be paid a salary of £100.00 this was seconded by Mr. J. Greenacre.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

The next meeting was fixed for ^{wed} 14th Sept at 7.30 p.m. the Village Hall.

S. P. Sullivan
14th SEPT 1983

1983

August 10th A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday August 10th. The meeting was called in view to just discussing the quotation for the street light conversion. Those present were Mr. A. Curtis who chaired the meeting, Mr. J. Greenacre, Mrs. I. Sands, Mr. J. Pearson, Mr. M. Harrison and Mr. M. Jordan. Apologies from Mr. Stanley Sutton. The clerk had had a reply from Mr. Ralph N. N. County Council about possible financial help but Mr. Ralph said that none could be made available. It was agreed that if it came to the cost being put on the rates that a public meeting would have to be called and parishioners consulted. Mr. Curtis thought there would be no other way than to stage the conversion. It was suggested that perhaps the ^{coming} Village Fete would be able to donate some money. Mr. Curtis suggested that the Eastern Electricity Board be written to, to see if we could get the

1983

quotation date set back by another month or so. The clerk said that she still had not heard one way or the other from the District Council regarding financial help and it was agreed until she had that nothing more could really be done. The Clerk was asked to find out the Council's exact financial position from the bank. Mrs. Miller Bridge Street and the land in question to the front of her premises was briefly discussed. She had apparently been to see Mr. Mark Harrison and was not aware that the land may belong to the Parish Council. Mrs. Miller had now gone back to her solicitors and it was decided to take no further action until we had heard the outcome. Mr. Alan Curtis said he was going to get a photo-copy of the land in question from Grove Lane as it was on a map there clearly stated as being Parish Council ground.

The clerk was asked to write as soon as possible to the Health Department to report the sighting of vermin at the "Hampland" Wells Road, Stiffkey.

As there was no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 pm.

J. P. Sutt
14TH SEPT 1983

1983

Sept 14th

A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday Sept 14th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Sutt Chairman Mrs. I. Sands Mr. M. Harrison Mr. A. Curtis Mr. J. Pearson

Mr. J. Greenacre Mr. M. Jordan and Mrs. Woolten D. Councillor. The minutes from the last meeting were read and signed. The subject of the street lighting conversion was again discussed, and the question of increased rates or any other means to help cover the cost. Mr. Mark Harrison suggested approaching the Tete Committee as regards a donation. Mr. J. Pearson said no decision had really been reached by the Tete Committee regarding how to use the money made this year. Mr. J. Greenacre thought it unfair to ask them for help as he felt street lighting should be met by rate payers. Mr. Greenacre also said he felt some definite decision should be made re the lighting no later than the given date of late October. The clerk was asked to write to the Local Councils Association for any financial help or suggestions about the conversion. It was finally agreed that the Tete Committee be approached and Mr. A. Curtis asked for an early reply so ^{final} decisions could be made at the next meeting.

Mr. Curtis had managed to obtain the map from Grove Lane in connection with Mrs. Miller's premises at Bridge Street. The Chairman proposed writing to Mrs. Miller to ask if she had proof that the land in question was included in research when she purchased the property. Mr. J. Greenacre seconded the proposal. Mr. Harrison thought the best approach would have been to see Mrs. Miller personally. Mr. Curtis asked if the clerk could write and find out what had happened to this part

of the highway in 1961. This was in ref to the letter received from the council. A reply ref vermin at the Hempland and the A149 Bypass were read.

Mr Harrison brought up subject of financial cost of having a telephone kiosk at the old camp, and asked if there were any objections to him looking further into this.

Plans at No 5 Bridge Street were discussed concerning alterations & extensions. The council had no objections and the plans returned accordingly. As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.25 p.m.

L. P. Fuller

12TH OCT 1983

1983

October 12th A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wednesday October 12th at 7.30 p.m. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mr M. Harrison, Mr A Curtis, Mr M Jordan, Mr J. Greenacre, Mr J. Pearson, apologies Mrs. Wootton. The minutes from the last meeting were read and signed. There had been no reply received as yet from the Local Councils Association regarding financial help with the street light conversion. Mr A Curtis had called at County Hall but had been unable to see the necessary person so he said he would ring them. It was agreed that a Village Hall meeting be called to discuss the lighting, that the Fete Committee and Social Club/Village Hall be approached for a loan. Then a final go ahead decision be made, and E. Electricity be written to without calling

another Council meeting, to get the go ahead. Mr Harrison suggested it be staged with the main lights in the Village done first. A reply read from Mr Webb threw no real light on the subject of a Fete Donation.

Mr Sutton had written in reply to a letter received from Mrs Miller concerning the land in question at Bridge Street. Mr Sutton also had written to the Council to get detailed proof of the actual research done at the time the property was sold.

Mr Mark Harrison was asked about any progress he had had regarding the installation of a telephone at the old Camp and he said he thought it best to wait until the Spring. When it could be seen that there was a real use for one there.

Other correspondence read was a letter from the Audit Commission and one from Municipal Mutual an Insurance Company. It was asked that the clerk check out the existing Cornhill Policy.

Mr M. Jordan voiced a complaint on behalf of a parishoner at Camping Hill regarding calls at number 153, Camping Hill. And it was agreed that the clerk write to the Council at Comer, and also to get a caravan removed from the Hempland which had become a hazard and an eyesore. A replacement was discussed for the clerk and it was agreed she could advertise her position both in the local shop & on the Hall notice board. After no further business the meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.

L. P. Fuller

Wed Nov 9th 1983. A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Wed Nov 9th at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr Sutton Chairman, Mrs I. Sands Mr. J. Pearson Mr. J. Greenacre Mr. M. Jordan and Mr. A. Curtis. Apologies from Mrs. Whotton and Mr. M. Harrison. The street lighting conversion had now been sorted out and the eastern electricity board given confirmation to start the work.

The subject of Mrs. Miller's property were discussed. Mr Sutton had tried to contact a Mrs Jenkins on the matter but she was unavailable at the time. It was asked that the clerk write to a Mr Matthew Arrow Smith of Mills & Reeve Mrs. Miller's solicitor, to see if the councillors could see the deeds to the land in question. And also to apply to John Shrive Estate Agents at Holt for a copy of the conditions of sale.

The letter from N.W.D.C. regarding car parking charges was read, and it was decided that any charge for parking was disagreeable. The clerk said she had looked into the insurance policy and the councillors were covered with a Liability Insurance until next June 1st. A letter from the N.W.D.C. regarding the Community Programme was read and the clerk ^{was} asked to write to the people concerned to get Five Acre Car, Gravel Pit & Little Hill cleared if possible under this scheme. The only other correspondence was the Annual Norwich Community Health Council Report. After no further business the meeting closed at 8.10 pm.

S. J. Little
28th NOV. 1983

Mon Nov 28th 1983. A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 28th Nov at 7.30 pm. Those present were Mr. S. Sutton chairman, Mrs. Sands, Mr. J. Pearson, Mr. J. Greenacre, Mr. M. Harrison, Mr. A. Curtis, Mr. M. Jordan and Mrs. Whotton D. Gendall. The minutes from the last meeting were read & signed. Street lighting said Mr. Sutton was still going ahead on a majority vote passed by the councillors. A letter from Mr. Derry N.W.D.C. was read, also the borrowing approval received for the street lighting. Mr. M. Harrison said he thought a public meeting ought to be called as there was obviously so much feeling in the village regarding the lights. Mr. J. Greenacre suggested changing the colour of the intended lights. Mr. Sutton said the matter had already been fully discussed and passed and closed any further discussion with ref to the lighting.

A letter from the Community Programme was read with view to clearing Little Hill & Five Acre Car. Plans were discussed for storage of a showman's caravan opposite Townshed Arms the council had no objection. Also discussed were plans for Mr. Ward Old Butchers shop the council asked that the house be put back further from the road. Regarding Mrs. Miller the clerk had received a "details of sale" from Shives. After no further business the meeting closed at 8.10 pm.

Tues Dec

13th 1983. A meeting of the Council was held in the Village Hall on Tuesday Dec 13th at 7.00 pm. Those present were Mr. A. Curtis who chaired the meeting Mr. J. Greenacre, Mr. J. Pearson and Mr. M. Harrison. The meeting opened with the

Chairman reading out a letter sent from Mr S. Sutton, amongst other points raised claiming the meeting about to be held as illegal. After discussion, and opinions asked, it was decided to go ahead with the meeting. And if Mr. Sutton wished to challenge any decision made he ^{would be} free to do so. Mr. Curtis said he thought the order to Eastern Electricity ^{should} be deferred in accordance with village people & their wishes. Mr. J. Greenacre proposed & Mr. M. Harrison seconded, agreed Mr. J. Pearson. A draught of the letter to be sent was read and the clerk asked to send one to any councillor not present. The meeting closed at 7.15 p.m.

Mon Jan 16TH 84

On Sat

A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday January 16TH at 7.30 p.m. Those present were Mr Curtis (Chairman) Mr M. Harrison Mr J. Greenacre Mr J. Pearson and Mrs J. Sands. Also present Mrs. Wootton (District Councillor)

A letter from Mr S. Sutton (Chairman) was received and read out at his request stating that he had resigned the post of Chairman and also that of Parish Councillor because of the majority decision by the Council to seek amendment of the contract placed with the Eastern Electricity Board for improvements to the street lighting.

Mr Sutton also felt that he had not been given rightful backing over this issue and that actions by some members had been undemocratic.

The contents of the letter were received with dismay by members and it was agreed that a letter be sent to Mr Sutton thanking him for his work for the Council and regretting that it had been necessary for him to resign. Since ^{prior} notification of the resignation had been received and the Council were still without a Parish Clerk it was decided that members could not adequately perform their duty and that the meeting should therefore be terminated and be re-convened on January 30TH. The meeting closed at 8.20 p.m.

On Sat

Mon Jan 30TH 1984

A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Mon. 30TH Jan. at 7.30 p.m. Those present were Mr Curtis, Mr M. Harrison, Mr J. Greenacre, Mrs Sands, Mr J. Pearson, & Mr. M. Jordan. Also present: Mrs Wootton (D.C.) Also several members of the public attended.

Mrs Pippa Rayner was appointed as the new Clerk to the Parish Council ^{for a fee of £100 p.a. excluding expenses.} and took up her post immediately.

Following the resignation of Mr Sutton it was necessary to elect a new Chairman & Vice-Chairman.

Mr A. Curtis was proposed as Chairman by Mr J. Greenacre and seconded by Mr M. Harrison. This was carried unanimously. Mr M. Harrison was proposed as Vice-Chairman by Mr J. Pearson and this was seconded by Mr M. Jordan. This too was carried unanimously.

The minutes from the previous three meetings were read and signed.

MATTERS ARISING Street Lighting: A letter from Mr Segasby of Eastern Electricity at Kings Lynn was read out in which he agreed to